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We are proud of our uniform which is distinctive and smart. We think it is practical and 
versatile and for these reasons we are precise about how it should be worn. Below is a 
SUMMARY of the main points concerning uniform and dress code. We expect: 

 

 Trousers should not be tight from hip to ankle nor should they be of a jean or chino 
style/material 
 

 School skirt must be knee length, and carries the school logo above the hem 
 

 Sweatshirts are to be worn on top of the polo shirt. It can be taken off but not worn 
around the waist or shoulders 
 

 Jewellery is limited to one small stud in each ear lobe 
 

 Nails should be natural e.g. no varnish or acrylics etc; it is not suited to practical 
subjects and is inappropriate in a school environment 

 

 Hair to be a uniform style and not shaved, cut very short or have lines/patterns cut 
into it.  We also do not permit extreme colours and therefore request that dyed hair is 
discreet and natural in appearance 

 

 Shoes must be low heeled/soled and black, not trainers or plimsolls, worn with plain 
black socks 

 

 All clothing/possessions should be identified with a student’s name 
 
 
What do I do if there are problems with school uniform? 
 
Please provide a note to explain the circumstances. Students must see their Head of Year 
by 8.45am. If a note is brought from home, the Head of Year can give permission by issuing 
a green card for one day. If a note from home is not provided, students will be issued with a 
red card. Persistent failure to comply with school uniform rules will result in a sanction. 
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